## Minutes of the Selectmens Meeting September 22, 1997

Selectmen present were: Peter Moore and Carol Smith. Also present was Debra Thornblad of The Villager.

The meeting opened at 6 P.M.

The following were approved and/or signed:
Elderly Exemption: Cuddihy
Letter: re: Tenny scholarship
Intent to Cut: Lyons and Long
Minutes of the Sept. 9th meeting

Reviewed course of action regarding septic situation on the property located at Map 1C Lot 80. The Selectmen felt the health issue was reason enough to make sure that the septic system was either replaced or repaired before occupancy.

Three requests were presented for payment plans for 1994 taxes. Two were approved and one will be contacted for futher discussion of how much is due. Phil will be asked to draw up agreements for repayment on the two that were approved.

Pam Caswell presented questions to the Board regarding how Town jobs; elected, hired and appointed were decided. Also questioned who sets the office hours and are there any stipulations for how many hours it must be open. Also questioned if a person can hold two elected positions in any one term? Also asked if jobs were posted in public (Town Hall)?

A note from Bob Bernstein regarding the Grapevine/Aiken house expenses was reviewed.

The Town Barn overhead doors were approved.

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Carol Smith.